[bookmark: _GoBack]CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE

MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 20TH APRIL 2016

Present:      Helen Rubie (Practice Manager), Gill Russell (Practice Secretary), Mr Anscombe 
                    (Chairperson) & Mrs Anscombe, Mr Mitchell.

Apologies:  Dr Tandon, Mrs Spiteri, Mr Clark

1.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 20TH JANUARY 2016

The minutes of previous meeting held on Wednesday 20th January 2016 were approved.  

2.  MATTERS ARISING / ACTION REPORT

Online repeat prescriptions – Helen has amended the default for ordering online repeat prescriptions to 10 days in advance, and advised if there were any further issues with this to keep her informed.

Patient On-line ‘Access to Detailed Coded Record’ – this new service is now available to patients, with a 1 month turnaround time following receipt of a request.  No problems have been reported to date.  This service is advertised on Practice website and in the Waiting Rooms via posters and leaflets.
 
All outstanding items completed in accordance with previous minutes.

3.  REVIEW OF PATIENT SUGGESTIONS / COMMENTS

1 comment received, an anonymous note requesting the provision of a cycle rack.  A cycle rack is already planned to be installed during the car park extension development at our Ashby Road premises.

4.  2016 PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY RESULTS – DISCUSS ACTION PLAN

Patient Satisfaction Survey Results had been previously circulated to PPG members and these were discussed.  Helen reported that the practice felt we had received good overall results and all agreed.  A few individual comments were received from patients and the practice will review / act on these if appropriate.  All agreed the only area to action is further promotion of the online services available to patients.  
Action Plan:  Promotion of online services.

5. PILOT SERVICE CHANGE – PHONES EMERGENCIES ONLY 6.00PM-6.30PM

The practice intends to pilot a service change.  The surgery telephones would be diverted to our emergency number for 1 hour during the lunch time period 12.00-1.00pm, instead of 1.5 hours.  The telephones will then also be diverted to our emergency number between 6.00-6.30pm.  Patients will still be able to access the surgery during these times and the front door will still remain open and by telephone the answerphone message will advise them of the surgeries emergency number.  The 3 month pilot is planned to commence during May and progress will be discussed again at the next PPG Meeting.  Patient information regarding this pilot service change will be displayed appropriately.
*Delayed until further notice.

6. ELECTRONIC PRESCRIBING SYSTEM (EPS) – GO LIVE BOOKED THURS 02/06/16

The Electronic Prescription Service commencing Thursday 2nd June 2016 allows patients prescriptions to be sent electronically to a pharmacy of their choice. To sign up, the patient needs to speak to their preferred pharmacy and complete a nomination form to confirm that they can receive your prescription directly.  Once patients have signed up, their chosen pharmacy will receive their prescription electronically and they will not have to pick up the paper prescription from the surgery.  If patients have already nominated a pharmacy, their prescription will be sent to them electronically unless they tell us otherwise. If a patient needs to obtain a paper prescription for any reason, they must let us know at the time of ordering.  This service is optional and patients can continue to collect paper prescriptions as they do now if preferred.  For more information, regarding nominating patients must speak directly to their Pharmacist.  The surgery is not dealing with nominations.  A Training event will take place for doctors and staff in May.  Please note: The medication requesting process will not change, patients will still order via their usual method.
 
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Anscombe mentioned that the local care networks had been discussed at the PPG Chairman’s Meeting and these were discussed further today.  Our practice holds regular meetings with community staff providing an opportunity to raise any issues and concerns as appropriate.  

Concern was raised that on occasion patients can be unsure as to who would be most appropriate Clinician to see them at the Practice.  It was felt this is often the case with patients with multiple chronic conditions who are under the care of several hospital consultants.  Helen advised that patients can contact the practice and request assistance with this.

It was mentioned that the family of military veterans often required support and it was suggested that this question could be considered as a further question to be added to the new registration questionnaire.  Helen will look into this.
Action:  Helen

A Coffee Morning to be possibly held in November this year with the proceeds going to ‘Children in Need’ was discussed.  Helen will look into this.
Action:  Helen

PPG AGM was discussed.  This will be discussed further at the next PPG Meeting.

Helen thanked all for attending the meeting.

10.  DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 27th July 2016 at 12.30pm.
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